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Sir, I write this letter to make the Canberra public aware of the insensitive rapacity that is called development in the Northern Territory.

The Larrakia Aborigines are on a reservation in the environs of Darwin, and part of this reservation includes an ancestral burial ground. A road-building company, Jack White and Son, is building a road through this reservation. This road is going to pass through and plough up the ancestral burial grounds. Already a number of trees have been removed from the area.

The Larrakia have pledged themselves to defend these burial grounds. They have approached the district welfare officer, who has responded with promises and inaction. They have tried several demonstrations to make the people of Darwin aware of their plight, with no tangible result as yet. The Larrakia declare that they will occupy this land no matter what measures are taken to throw them off.

What is needed is firm action from Canberra. The Northern Territory is administered by the Federal Government. I call upon Mr Ralph Hunt, as Minister for the Interior, to :

a) Direct Jack White and Son to build their road so that it goes around the Larrakia butrial grounds.

b) Grant the Larrakia land rights to the area surrounding their burial grounds so that the Larrakia can safeguard their ancestral lands from rapacious so-called development by legal right, rather than by the reliance on public sympathy.

I am aware, of course, of the Government's recent decision not to grant land rights to Aborigines. The continued denial of land rights is perhaps the cornerstone to the black man's huiliation in this country, and is resulting in the destruction of Australia's only indigenous life-style, a life-style that in many ways is more civilised that our own.

If the Government will not recognise this principle then we must shop around for an alternative government or perhaps even an alternative social system that will.

ALAN GOULD

Deakin
